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CF 22-1125 - Van Nuys Airport / Scheduled Charter Flight Operations Increase / 

Part 380 Regulations 

FOR 

The North Hills West Neighborhood Council Supports the City Council motion to 

address the increase of charter aircraft operations at the Van Nuys Airport (VNY).  

For many years our stakeholders have complained about the increased noise, 

hours of operation and toxic fumes generated by the operation of the Van Nuys 

Airport.  These negative consequences at Van Nuys Airport has increased, 

especially during the pandemic, with the advent of “charter by seat flights” made 

by individuals who are willing and able to pay a premium price to reserve a single 

seat on board a charter flight instead of flying with a commercial airline.  

Although this practice has been approved in Part 380 of the United States 

Department of Transportation regulations, the practice is clearly at odds with 

health and welfare of our community and its stakeholders.  We therefore support 

the City Council motion to direct the Los Angeles World Airports and the City 

Attorney’s Office to investigate and report on measures to alleviate this situation 

and to work with other legislative partners as needed to accomplish this goal. 

The North Hills West Neighborhood Council at its November 17, 2022 General 

Board meeting as duly posted in accordance with the Brown Act voted in support 

of this motion by the following vote: 

Yeas: 8  

Nays: 0   

Abstain: 0  

Ineligible:  0  

Recusals:  0 

 

 


